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____________________________________________________________________________________
I.
Introduction

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide the Public Health Council (PHC) with information about the proposed rescission of 105 CMR 142.000, Operation and Maintenance of Birth Centers.

This rescission is proposed as part of the regulatory review process, mandated by Executive Order 562, which requires the Department of Public Health (DPH), and all other state agencies, to undertake a review of each and every regulation currently published in the Code of Massachusetts Regulations under its jurisdiction.

The Bureau of Health Care Safety and Quality (BHCSQ), within DPH, proposes rescinding this regulation and incorporating the relevant provisions into the hospital (105 CMR 130.000) and clinic (105 CMR 140.000) regulations because it is an unnecessary state requirement, and is not mandated by law or essential to the health, safety, environment or welfare of the Commonwealth’s residents. 
II.
Background

105 CMR 142.000 sets forth standards for the operation, including licensure requirements, for birth centers in the Commonwealth. Birth centers are either a hospital service or a clinic service.  
The current language of 105 CMR 142 is attached to this memorandum.
III.
Proposed Rescission of Regulation

The Department proposes that this regulation be rescinded in its entirety.

The proposed rescission of this regulation will provide greater clarity for regulated parties –hospitals and clinics – providing birth center services in the Commonwealth, and help ensure the development and implementation of policies and procedures by the appropriate entity. This action will allow hospitals appropriate, direct supervision of birth center services, and offer clinical oversight of birth center services currently provided in licensed clinics.  This rescission will do away with requirements for emergency transport affiliation agreements and enforce point of entry rules. This will account for changes in emergency medical services since this regulation was adopted by requiring ambulances, responding to 9-1-1 calls to take a patient to the nearest, appropriate hospital, allowing for more coordination of services for the benefit of the whole patient in hospital and clinic settings.

IV.
Summary

The Department intends to conduct a public hearing to solicit comments on the proposed revision. Following the public comment period, the Department will return to the PHC to report on testimony and any recommended changes to this proposal.
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